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IN THE NEWS

REMINDER TO ALL HOMEOWNERS  
HOLIDAYS AND SECURITY

With the holidays and shopping fast approaching it is time once again to remind all homeowners to never leave anything of value in your car whether it is parked in your driveway or on the street. Thieves can move faster than you think and they are in, out, and gone before you notice anything. Auto burglary is the #1 crime in Sunland/Tujunga. 
ANNUAL HOMEOWNERS MEETING DEC 9TH
We did not reach a quorum at the November 4th annual meeting; therefore no official business could be conducted. The rescheduled adjourned annual meeting will be held at 10810 Wicks on Tuesday, December 9, 2014. The meeting will introduce the new board members,  read the minutes from our 2013 annual meeting , vote on an IRS ruling, review our financial status and then adjourn. It shouldn’t take more than 30 minutes if everyone is on time.  Please be prompt. The annual budget will be discussed at our January meeting.
DROUGHT AND LANDSCAPING

As everyone should be aware the City of Los Angeles as well as most cities and counties in Southern California have restricted watering in force. For Shadow Hills, this means that even numbered houses should be watering their landscaping on Sunday, Tuesday, and Thursdays before 9:00am or after 4:00pm. Odd numbered houses should be watering their landscaping on Monday, Wednesday, and Fridays with a maximum time allowed being 8 minutes per watering station.
A number of homes have either installed or are considering the installation of drought tolerant plants and bushes in their front yards. This is being encouraged by the DWP. In fact, the DWP will give a homeowner up to $3.00 per sq. ft. for removing their turf and replacing it with California friendly plants. The key word here is REPLACING as opposed to letting the lawn die by not watering it at all. If you are considering this option please submit a plan of action along with an Architectural Change Form.
NEW CC&R’S ARE COMING
As many of you know the Board of Directors has been working for almost 2 years upgrading/restating our current Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions, aka CC&R’s, in order to comply with all of the laws that control community developments such as the Shadow Hills Estates. The Board has held a number of meetings with interested homeowners gathering suggestions and input – good and bad – plus the consultation with our attorneys and have arrived at what we think is a good and fair restatement of our Covenants, Conditions, and Restrictions. The Board’s goal is to protect each homeowner’s interest in the association, maintain property values and maintain the bridle/equestrian areas. All homeowners will be receiving a copy soon and we hope that you will take the time to read them as we expect to have a vote of acceptance by early next year.
HALLOWEEN A HUGE SUCCESS

Halloween this year was very successful and a lot of the credit goes to Craig and Eileen Campbell who live on Orcas St. If it weren’t for their enthusiasm and the many hours that are spent getting their house ready for the trick or treaters the evening wouldn’t be all that exciting. In addition, the HOA closes the streets to traffic, hires security to maintain order and crowd control, and rents a port-o-potty for revelers.
STOP SIGNS THROUGHOUT THE ESTATES

It seems that many homeowners are either oblivious to the stop signs in the HOA or they don’t care about safety. A STOP sign does mean that you must bring your vehicle/motorcycle/golf cart/bicycle to a full stop before proceeding through the intersection.  Equestrians, walkers, kids, and bikers all depend on YOU being a good neighbor and citizen for their safety. Please pay closer attention to the STOP signs.
EMAIL ADDRESSES

If you did not receive an email copy of this newsletter then we do not have your email address on file.  Most communication from the Board goes out to the homeowners via email and a posting on our website. If you wish to receive these notices by email then please send your email address to Michael.pelatt@gmail.com
DON’T FORGET TO CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE

WWW.SHADOWHILLSESTATES.ORG
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